

## MUTIARA INTERNATIONAL GRAMMAR SCHOOL SDN BHD (391277-M)

DISCOVERING POTENTIAL · LEARNING TO CARE · RESPECTING DIFFERENCES

30th December 2021

MIGS/ADM/T2/PRC/WS/PS/2021-0279

Dear Parents and Guardians,

## MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL - HAPPY NEW YEAR & WELCOME BACK, TERM 2 AY2021/22

As we approach the end of the holiday, I hope everyone has been able to rest and spend time with friends and family. As I mentioned in my last message at the end of Term One, whilst we continue to hope for a full reopening of the campus, the current rotation system will continue to be utilised within the first weeks of January 2022.

We will continue to closely monitor the situation, the first week back (on the 4th of January for students) will be **week one**, with our 'odd numbered' year groups on campus, whilst those in Years 2,4,6,8 will use the remote platform. Our reception students and those in Year 10 & 11 will continue to come to campus on a full time basis. Please find a copy of the most up to date information below:-

TERM TWO - KEY DATES -AY 2021/2022	
3 <sup>rd</sup> January 2022	Teachers Return for classroom preparation
4 <sup>th</sup> January 2022	Students in Years 1,3,5,7 & 9 return to Campus (Inc. Reception, Yr 10 & 11) Remote Learning commences for Years 2,4,6 & 8
6 <sup>th</sup> January 2022	Year 11 mock examinations commence

May I also take a moment to thank our parents once again for their continued support of our students' learning during these challenging times.

We all look forward to more positive news for January 2022.

Yours sincerely, Mr. John P Birch Principal